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President: Mr D Overton
Chairman: Mr P Mack
Treasurer: Mrs J Johnson

Secretary: Ken Clark Mobile: 07504 303153


Website: www.stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
28 Leicester Road, Norton, Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB

Email: Ken.Clark@Stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League
MINUTES OF MEETING 21 January 2015
Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present:  
P Mack (Chairman), P Livingstone (Vice Chairman), G Hewitson, L Golightly, L Golightly, M Blackburn, P Irish, D Overton, J Lambert, Jean Johnson,

G Mann (Referee Rep), K D Clark (Secretary)

Apologies:   J K Johnson, A Close, 
The Chairman Peter Mack opened the meeting at 7-30 and welcomed all to the first meeting of 2015, he hoped all had enjoyed the break.  He then handed over to the League Secretary who advised the members that before the meeting gets under way we have a presentation to make to Daisy Chain for the money raised last season.  The League Secretary asked the League Chairman to present the cheque and advise how much we were presenting.
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Chairman Peter Mack presenting cheque for £700 to Holly Davies from Daisy Chain.

Following the presentation Holly thanked the members for the donation.

The League Secretary then advised that the minutes of the previous meeting November 2014 had been posted on the League website; members agreed they were a true record and they were signed by the Chairman.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
None
Charter Standard 

Teams should be completing their Health Check, don’t forget you will receive 5 match balls for completing, these have to be collected from Durham County Football Association, if you so wish I can collect on your behalf when I am there.  If you need any further information on completing the Health Check then speak to Peter Livingstone.  Don’t leave this until the last minute to complete get it done now, I have checked with Durham County Football Association and only 3 teams have completed to date.

New teams should by now have submitted their Charter Standard application to the appropriate County F.A.  For those who completed the first aid course you should now be able to submit your application.  If you require any further information to complete the application then see Peter Livingstone at the end of the meeting.  Only one new team signed off Billingham F.C the others need to get this sorted.

The League Secretary advised that there was still money for courses so if anybody is interested in a course then please let League Secretary know and these can be arranged, this also applies to North Riding County Football Association Teams.

Correspondence

League Statement – from DFA received on a weekly basis.

Various E-Mails requesting fixture postponements.

The FA Peoples Cup – flyer enclosed (more in Secretaries Report)

Letter Durham County Football Association re £50 payment

Secretaries Report
I don’t have a lot to report on tonight, however I must say that when teams are dropping money off at my house can you please put in envelope with a note of what it is for, there has been a number of times when I have come home and found cash lying on the floor.

A second point is that some teams are not completing the Respect Code of Conduct with player registrations.  Also teams are getting very sloppy in submitting registration forms, as a reminder these must be submitted by 6 pm on a Tuesday.  This is also when the on-line match return needs to be completed.

The North Riding Sunday County Cup Quarter Finals are on the 8 February therefore the fixtures for that date are liable to change; the draw was taking place tonight so I was unable to plan ahead.

The FA Peoples Cup, this is a national 5-a-side competition and as Goals are our sponsors you have a chance of getting in before other teams by applying early, Goals are keeping a number of places for Stockton Sunday League teams.  This competition is free to enter, leaflet enclosed tonight, more details are available on the F.A Website Get Inspired section.  I have some entry forms if anybody is interested tonight, if not I can email you a copy if you wish.

Notes from Durham County Football Association meeting tonight: Community Awards opens on the 2nd February and closes 27 March 2015, if you know of anybody who should be nominated then go to the County FA website and enter the nomination.

Stockton Council has employed an external company to carry out an audit of facilities and pitches, Clubs have been contacted but replies are not being sent back.  Can you make sure you complete these and return (done on-line), it is really important that these are completed as it will allow the Council to see what is being used and what is not, if no reply then they may well close the facility as they may think they are not used.

Now is the time to apply for cup final tickets, need to have been in membership for five years, must include date first affiliated, application must be in writing and must be submitted by the Secretary, the letter should not refer to anything else and you must enclose a stamped addressed envelope.  Ticket prices for the cup final this year are £50, £70, £90 and £120. 

Date of the next League Meeting is on Wednesday 18 February 2015. 
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:   None
Team of the Month Award:  
October: Grangefield Park (Division One) 2 league wins, 1 draw & 1 cup win (1 caution)

November: Fairfield Sports & Social Club (Division Two) 4 league wins (0 cautions)

December: Norton Red Lion (Division Two) 2 league wins & 1 cup win (0 cautions)
The League President Derek Overton presented each team with their prize of an hours pitch booking at Goals and a match ball.
Cup Draws – These have already been done due to timescales; they were done by Kash Patel of Goals.
Referees: 
Jes Lambert / Geoff Mann
Nothing to report
Any Other Business
There was nothing from the floor, the League Chairman reminded those teams who needed to stay behind
The Roll Call was taken and 2 team was missing, Eaglescliffe F.C & Hardwick Social Club 
There being no further business the Chairman reminded members that the date of the next meeting is the 18 February 2015 he closed the meeting at 19-47.

Signed: …………………………………………………..


Date: 18 February 2015









Chairman: Peter Mack

Treasurer: Jean Johnson


Referees Secretary: Jes Lambert
E-Mail: Ken.Clark@StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk 

Website: www.StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk

